



Sneak Peak

This last week we had a good reminder of what weather we will encounter over the next few months. In preparing for winter make sure you and your house are bundled up. When the snow arrives it is very helpful if you can park your vehicles as far off the street as possible as this makes plowing the streets much easier. All residents are responsible for the snow in front of their driveway.



Whitman County Update Are you or anyone you know needing assistance?

Currently there are additional funds at the Community Action Center through NOVEMBER 30, for anyone needing assistance paying rent or utilities, etc. with NO income qualifications. If you know of anyone who is struggling, please encourage them to reach out to one or more of these organizations for help.

Additional funding has been made available to COAST. If rides are needed to see doctors, get groceries, pick up prescriptions, etc. help is available. Just contact COAST to schedule a ride. More funding has also been made available to Palouse River Counseling through November 30 if people need mental health assistance due to the pandemic and cannot afford to pay - it will be covered, if they inquire about assistance paying.

Last but not least more funds have been disbursed to all local and regional food banks. PLEASE ENCOURAGE ANYONE IN YOUR TOWN THAT IS FOOD INSECURE TO CONTACT THE LOCAL FOOD PANTRY OR THE PANTRY IN COLFAX FOR ASSISTANCE

The website www.whitmanhelp.com lists all available services within the county.

Hold the Date-November 4th

Town Council is holding a budget hearing at 6:30 pm. This meeting will he held via ZOOM and the link is https://uso2web.zoom.us/j/8262442047.

If you have questions or input to be addressed in the meeting please put in the Town Hall drop box as dialog may be difficult during the meeting.



Attention Utility Customers

Soon freezing temperatures and snow will arrive making it impossible to read all of the water meters. This year we will <u>not</u> be estimating the reads each month. We will utilize instead a feature in our billing program that will calculate your usage over the months not read. Processing the bills and reads in this manner means that if you are over one month and under in another it will net out as we are looking at the number of months as a whole. For the months not read you will receive a bill for only the Water Service fees with the first month read including any excess usage you may have. If you have any questions please contact the Town Clerk, Ann-Marie.

Water Conservation

The biggest threat to your wintertime water bill is a pipe freezing, then bursting allowing thousands of gallons to flood your house! To avoid this worst-case scenario, keep your furnace in good working order, winterize your pipes and allow the warm air to reach your inside pipes.



Uniontown Council

! Mike Shore

Dan Warner

Brian Davies

Jack Espy

Sam Kimble



Mayor

Dave Jacobs 509-229-3805

Town Council Meeting

November 11 2013 @ 6:30 pm. ZOOM link

https://uso2web.zoom.us/ i/81037028258

Uniontown Building

Inspector

Kile Allen 509-790-0021

Police Department

Joe Handley, Chief 509-229-3290 uniontownchief@ gmail.com

Emergency: Dial 911

Town Hall Hours

Closed to public due to COVID Mon/Wed 9:00 ~ 3:00 Tue/Thursday 7:30 ~ 3:00

<u>Public Works Director</u> <u>Animal Control Officer</u>

Brent Lane 509-229-3661 Shop uniontownshop@inlandnet.com

Deputy Clerk

Ginger Devorak 509-229-3805 Fax 509-229-3748

Clerk/Treasurer

Ann-Marie Zuniga 509-229-3805 Fax 509-229-3748